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From: Baudhuin, Neal E - DNR
To: Sager, John E - DNR; 
Subject: RE: WI SPILL #5164 SERTS ID 20100621NO16-1 - OTHER:


SULFUR DIOXIDE SO2
Date: Monday, June 21, 2010 10:46:01 AM


Thanks John. 
 
 
Neal E. Baudhuin 
Northern Region Air Management Supervisor 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
107 Sutliff Avenue, Rhinelander, WI 54501 
715/365-8958; Fax: 715/365-8932 
neal.baudhuin@wisconsin.gov 
General WDNR Information: 1-888-936-7463 
Note: Beginning January 4, 2010, the Rhinelander DNR Service Center will be 
open to the public Mondays and Thursdays only, from 9:00-12:30 and 1:30-4:00 
 
The more clearly we can focus our attention on the wonders and realities of the 
universe around us, the less taste we shall have for destruction. — Rachel Carson 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Sager, John E - DNR 
Sent: Monday, June 21, 2010 10:42 AM 
To: Baudhuin, Neal E - DNR; O'Leary, Rhonda L - DNR 
Subject: FW: WI SPILL #5164 SERTS ID 20100621NO16-1 - OTHER:SULFUR 
DIOXIDE SO2 
 
Neal and Rhonda, 
 
We just received this spill report from Murphy Oil.  
 
John Sager 
Emergency Response Coordinator / Hydrogeologist Remediation and 
Redevelopment Program Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
107 Sutliff Avenue 
Rhinelander, WI  54501 
(*) phone:      (715) 365-8959 
(*) fax:                (715) 365-8932 
(*) e-mail:     john.sager@wi.gov 
-----Original Message----- 
From: SERTS_SYSTEM@dnr.state.wi.us [mailto:SERTS_SYSTEM@dnr.state.wi.us] 
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Sent: Monday, June 21, 2010 10:25 AM 
To: Sager, John E - DNR 
Subject: WI SPILL #5164 SERTS ID 20100621NO16-1 - OTHER:SULFUR 
DIOXIDE SO2 
 
Substance Release Notification from Wisconsin DNR Spill Electronic Reporting 
and Tracking System (SERTS): 
 
SERTS Spill ID: 
20100621NO16-1 
 
Date/Time Reported: 
06/21/2010 10:05 
 
Person Reporting (PR): 
MARK DARBY 
MURPHY OIL REFINERY 
(715) 398-8453 
 
Date/Time Occurred: 
06/21/2010 09:03 
 
Location: 
NO REGION 
DOUGLAS COUNTY 
CITY OF SUPERIOR 
MURPHY OIL 
2407 STINSON AVE 
REFINERY 
 
Responsible Party (RP): 
MURPHY OIL REFINERY 
2407 STINSON AVE 
SUPERIOR 
WI 
 
RP Contact: 
MARK DARBY 
MURPHY OIL REFINERY 
ENVIRONMENTAL ENGINEER 
(715) 398-8453 
 
Substance: 
OTHER 
SULFUR DIOXIDE SO2 







Released Amt: 1000 
Recovered Amt: UNKNOWN 
UOM: LB 
 
Spill Cause: 
OVER PRESSURE OF A TOWER 
 
Environmental Impact: 
1000 POUNDS RELEASED INTO THE AIR.  WIND NE 5-10 MPH 69 DEGREES 
CLOUDY WITH NO RAIN. 
 
Weather: 
CLOUDY 
 
Contractor Hired: 
NONE ENTERED 
 
Cleanup Method: 
NONE ENTERED 
 
Additional Comments: 
RP SAID THE THEY ARE ESTIMATING THE RELEASE AT 1000LBS.  RELEASE 
OCCURED FROM 903AM TO 956AM. 
 
Notified JOHN SAGER at 10:25 by Email 
 
This Email Also Sent To: 
john.sager@wisconsin.gov 
 
Form Completed by: 
Chris Payne 
(608) 267-0844 
christopher.payne@wisconsin.gov 
 
The Immediate Responder should document their response by updating SERTS 
record 20100621NO16-1 with additional information. 





